# GSSCORE

**An Institute for Civil Services** 

## IAS TOPPER'S

## **TEST COPY**

#### **VYOM BINDAL**

### **RANK - 141**

ETHICS, INTEGRITY AND APTITUDE TEST - 3





#### ETHICS, INTEGRITY AND APTITUDE

Time Allowed: 3 hrs.

Max. Marks: 250

Q.	Marks	Instructions to Candidate	
1.			
2.		There are 19 questions.	
3.	the state of		
4.		All questions are compulsory	
5.			
6.		The number of marks carried by a question/part is indicated.	
7.		against it.	
3.			
9.		Content of the answer is more important than its length.	
10.		- In an	
1.		Anguara must be unitted in the	
2.		Answers must be written in the space provided.	
3.			
4.		Any page or portion of the page left blank in the Question	
5.		cum-Answer Booklet must be clearly struck off.	
6.			
7.	'		
9.		그리고 이번 가는 사람들은 바로 그림을 가면 가게 되었다.	

855

1.	Invigilator	Signature _	Mos
2.	Invigilator	Signature _	No.

Name	NYOM	PIN DY	L
Roll N	o		
Mobile	No		
Date _			
Signatu	re	yours.	-

#### SECTION - A

Q1. Why does cultural relativism supposedly make us more tolerant of other cultures and critically examine the view that moral values are relative?

(150 Words) (10 Marks)

Cultural relativism generales a feeling of tolerance and respect for opinions with which we are in disagreement by teaching us that truth is relative, it is akin to the snekant vada of Tainism which says that their are different bacets of teuth. cultural relativism removes the feeling of superiority and generates humility. patience la For exemple: Indian society in general follows principle of equal respect for all cultures, it has helped to sustain unity amidst luge diversity due to this

Very principle of cultural relativism. Moral values in general depend on Content, time, societal inclination, hence tend to be relative e g bollectivism of Indian society, individualism of Western societies Beef eating may be considered normal for some people while it is highly inhoral for someone else. However, their are certain eternal and universal values like honesty, integeity, Compassion which are essential for humanity. Such values are also enshrined in the Universal Declaration of Buman Rights and also founds mention in most of the constitutions of the world. Hence moral values are both relative as well as universal.

you conceptually very sound but need to present your answer in effective manner.

Q2. What is the relation between conviction, integrity and courage? Illustrate. What is the need and importance of conviction in leading a society or a group or an organization to achieve the goals of change and progress? (150 Words) (10 Marks)

conviction, Entegeity and comage form a golden teingle of values necessary to achieve a ling good in life of individual or a For instance, Japan was severely defeated and damaged after second world was, but its people showed conviction to make their country great again which arted ves basic drive or motivation. They buther displayed comage by focusing on unchartered and new avenue of innovation and technology led growth rather than teaditional resource centric approach in vogne uptil now They also maintained integrity throughout this, as can be seen from the

Remarks

Begin with esoplaining alf three values separately.

(3)

negligible level of corruption and highest level of hard work prevailing among people of Japan. In obsence of any one these they they could not have become the third largest economy in the world after a nuclear devastation. Conviction is very important to provide the lurning motheration towards Instead goal despite set backs and obstacles. For erample, Raja Ram Mohan Roy had such ok Explaining high level of Conviction in leading Indian one society towards social reform and rationalism importanthat he even overlooked the death threats ce this suffered boylott from his mother, yet his Consiction for social reforms helped him to sail through. much better Rist ou other

importance



Q3. Explain role of epistemology in administrative decisions through an example? (150 Words) (10 Marks)					
1 34					

Remarks

**GS** SCORE

Q4. What is Confucius famous for? Why his teachings are still relevant in the modern society? (150 Words) (10 Marks) The Chinese philosopher Confucius is famous for several teachings such as 1) He teaches respect and obedience for the authority, yet also considers it a duty to question injust orders of the authority. >) Education for conficieus is very important attendante needed for progeess of society, he used to say investment in education pays best interest. 3) Confuires also laid emphasis on values like tolerance, forgiveness. He said that dig two geares if you are on a path of sevenge. pis tearlings are still relevant today

Remarks

as we are witnessing intolerance, clash of people, disregard for long term benefits in order to make quick for example, a country like Pakistan is digging its own grave by continously directly directing its energy in taking revenge from India. Present cases of mot lynching stem from value visis, Confuires used to say intolerance is first sign of inadequate sacration. Also, rule of law, due protedure is being neglected many times in perception of quick justire, which goes against his values of respect for authority, due process. what did he opine of

riew ?

- Q5. Explain and elaborate the following statements:
  - (a) Success is not the result of spontaneous combustion. You must set yourself on fire.
  - (b) Courage is the most important of all the virtues because without courage, you can't practice any other virtue consistently. (75 Words Each) (5×2=10 Marks)

(a) Above statement points to the necessity of permanent source of innovate motivation and dive in order to achive something great rother than selying on a miseacle to hasken. For enample, it was unaying motivation and real of Thomas Edison which kept him on fice, notivation to develop an electric bull, even after failing for more than thousand times It also involves commitment for constant learning from nistakes and always teep good in mind.

Remarks

perseverance to 9

(b) Lourage is most important visitue because it gives ability to take calculated risk, maintain commitment and spirit to carry on the despite obstacles. Foe instance, during Indian Vational Movement it was primarily the comage of Indian people which made them ready (2) to stand against the most powerful imperial country of world at that time, my to value of patriotism, self sacrifise focus come later as a tool. Similarly, it was Martin Luther King's 60 courage to stand up against injustice oncept meted out to blacks in America which nather precipitated a whole new social movement, Han bell also courage acted as primary cample. Remarks

Q6. What is doctrine of double effect? Does 'Principle of Permissible Harm' stand the test of moral laws? The doctine of double effect entails that their are multiple consequences for a some action. Explain it for horry The "Principle of peemissible harm" is a notion that in some enceptional circumstances, a decision has to be taken in a wider public interest even if it entails bearn for some people Principle of permissible harm is based on teleological approach where end justifies the means, it is not choosing between two equally moral rhoices, but to choose between a less harmfal and more harmful thoice.

For instance it is necessary in wider national security interest to keep vigil on borders and stop the flow of persecuted refugees. similarly, in developing a dam with ain to issigate millions of hectares of Carmland, lausing some local displacement is perhaps inevitable. However, principle of permissible you harm should not be stretched too much vave Completely overlooking the morality, the made intention of the agent must be just and least harm should be inflicted Ropsidee For instance, geanting absolute the immunity dis cussis to security personnel even for ceimes like principle rape, muide in name of operational autonomy riolates the moral law.
Remarks

erminable

22

it

What is excellence? What are the main obstacles in the pursuit of excellence? How does continuous pursuit of excellence help an ordinary person or a leader in betterment of the life and society? (150 Words) (10 Marks) not Excellence refers to the highest level of acheivement in a chosen field. It involves not being satisfied with even second best and steining for perfection. Main obstacles in puesuit of encellence]: 1) It personal level, it can be lack of Consistency, courage, commitment or even resource scarcity. 2) At At Societal level, it may be the norms, values of society eg- traditional patriarchal society becomes inhibition for a women to acheire encellence. 3) st National level, a culture of mediocrisy nepotism, corruption, reduces the opportunities Remarks

sistable said we are what we do, hence excellence comes as a result of habit not accident, and Continous puesuit of enrellence makes even on ordinary peison to acheive entra-ordinary goals. For instance, it is believed that in his initial days the great poet Kalidasa was so fool that he was cutting that very branch of tree on which he was sitting. However, after awakening of his Conscience, he constantly made efforts to pursue excellence in poetry, and he wrote such beautiful poems which continue to quide humanity even to this day. Hence, constant efforts can lead anyone to the doors of livellence.

Remarks Be focused on the given

Need not write

2

meddete 05

Lalisdas

in the

garb of

Exceller



Q8. Is innocence a positive or negative attribute? Can you say that the death of innocence is one of the main reasons for decline in faith in goodness? Would you agree that as the more intelligent and practical we become, there are more chance of death of innocence?

(150 Words) (10 Marks)

Innocence refers to the quality of being kind in heart, trusting other people which is a positive attiflute. It helps ensure cohesion of society, generate trustworthiness and wear encourages innovation e.g. a third is thirdus, findly to all because of his innocence. peath of innocence is leading to greater mutual suspicion and distrust, feeling of spathy and indifference, sometimes it goes to the entreme where even muder is seen normal four example entermination of Fews by Hitler Hence decline of innocence is one of the

main reasons for decline in faith in goodness. As we become more intelligent and practical, we become moi evaluative and develop critical attitude to every issue, this invainably does lead to some decline of in nocence. Rosseala also said that "thinking man is a depraved animal", which highlights how objectivity wills basic human values. However, intelligence and pragmatism are also important values and \_ cannot be toetally ignored, being entestively innocent may result in reuploitation also, hence it is necessary to maintain a judicious balance of innocence and pragmatism.

Not

here

what when then

lead

to?

mas

Remarks

Q9. Can 'goodness' be learnt? Discuss the eightfold path suggested by Buddha in this regard and explain its relevance in contemporary times for ordinary citizens, leaders and administrators? (150 Words) (10 Marks)

goodness is a visitue which comes internally as it is often said that "ethics are rought rather than taught". However, there is some role of teathing goodness as; It gives a starting point to distinguish good from bad.

It broadens the mental horizon of individual especially young impressionable no minds.

In ancient universities like Maland, Tenila also moral education was part of the curiotalum, means it was considered useful. However, value of goodness needs to be re-enforced by process of socialisation. Here leaving rannot help anyone to be

Remarks

a good person. Suddha's eighfold path include Right Anowledge, hight conduct, right behaviour, right livelihood, right speech, right meditation among This path leads to Viewana or solvation others as per budolla, yet it is equally relevant for society, leaders and administrators as can be seen from: Conduct of administrator must be co-operative and people firendly rather than being arrogant. Citizens should also behave in a right monner by bulbiling their duties towards society, peeping their surrounding clean: should be honest, should not make impeasible promises to the people.

2000

gotent

Q16 Define any two of the following terms with respect to civil servants:

- (a) Beneficence
  - (b) Self-integrity
  - (c) Reciprocity
  - (d) Serviceability

(75 Words Each) (5×2=10 Marks)

( self integrity is the value of constantly displaying the quality of honesty and teuthfulness. It is important for civil servants to be hønest even et no one is keeping vigil on them. Enpression of zero-talerance towards corruption is also a fact of self integrity for example, it was self integrity of scientists of Isko which helped them to achieve success in Mars orbiter histion, in lowest possible cost ever It will also minimize need to invest scare public resources in outs comption

Remarks

makes them frustworth

mechanism and help efficient service delivery.

(c) value of reciprocity refees to the proportionate response to a situation. for instance, when USA meted out maltreatment to Indian diplomat, India also lowered the levels of diplomatic inmunity enjoyed by American diplomats in India on reciprocal basis. Reinfrocity helps a civil servant to negotiate problems, adjudicate disputes and relate a win-win situation for example: In rurent negotiations for Free Yeade Agreement with ASEAN+6; India 15 asking for access to service market of these countries in return for opening Indian goods market to them.

four 9/ bright side of it

Q11. One of the foundational values of public service is 'Selfless Service'. But life is not so black and white. There are grey areas that push to compromise with situation to survive. In this context critically analyze and illustrate whether a civil servant can serve 'selflessly'. (150 Words) (10 Marks) Selfless service entails doing good without any expectation from others. While it is easier said than done, yet it is possible to serve selflessly il one possesse courage and Consistion. Compromise, even et it 15 necessary to make, must not sacrifixe the foundational values like rule of law, constitutional morality, public good among others Their are tril servents like Shis O.P. thankary, who worked self lessly to uplifet educational levels of thisldren of Dartewada.

Remarks

what obout across

Sher Amit Gusta, initiated "Dualiya Talao" Abbigan in Budaun to eliminate manual Acavenging in a selbless spirit. However, sometimes a personal interest like recognition, fame, promotion maybe a reason for service and that's why their are appraisals performance grant etc. In this case it civil servont performs, it leads to both personal gain as well as public good. On other hand instances like bake encounter to sain browery awards, juggling of accounts to miscrepresent economic figures in good light are certainly the compromises one should never make.

Remarks

organize your ans.

Q12. Make an analysis of Kant's ethical theory.

Kant has given deontological theory of ethics which but emphasis on necessity of eight means regardless of the consequences. In Kentian teems, it is referred to as categorical imperative, which is duty to do moral act, whatever may be the Kent also stressed the importance of individual dignity and to treat human beings as end in themselves eather than as a means to some other end eg. poor people connot be made guinea sigs while conducting medicine terals.

Remarks

**GS** SCORE

ignitican

fire

lear

content

of

your

However utilitarionism argue that greatest good of greatest number should be criteria of action. As per them if results are just, means are also Tustice approach on other hand Noke put end emphasis on justice in actions, any activity should be fair to all including the disadvantaged sections Vietue ethics approach is based on motive of the agent as primary ceiteria of ethical conduct. Therefore, although Kant do give a relevant ethical theory, yet it connot be sole basis of action, on ethical conduct has to be outcome of application of different approaches.

Q13. Critically evaluate Aristotle's doctrine of mean as the key to happiness. How this doctrine relevant for a working civil servant? (150 Words) (10 Marks)

. Sistable said that golden mean is a golden rule and one should avoid taking entreme positions, some ideas are also found in Buddha's teaching of middle path poeteine of mean is also quite relevant for a civil servant as it helps in accomposating differences and arrive at a win-win situation rather than win-lose situation. for example: if a civil Servant shows complete lack of empathy and compassion while dealing with public, it will lead to

2000

approac

insensitive administration: On other hand if he is too much Compassionate, it will stall development work, eiecumvent due process. Similarly, when designing purishments for various offences middle path has to be Rhosen. If prinishment is too stirct people will not heistate to break it, if its too levient, it will fail to create a déterience effect. Likewise, it administration is too ofaque and secretive it exodes people's tenst, breed corruption, but on other hand, by entreme teansperancy even in matters of military planning, calinet meeting may threaten national security. thouse then entermes.

#### SECTION - B

In the following questions carefully study the cases presented and then answer the question that follows:

Q14. You are a doctor in a government hospital. One of your lady friends got married in very rich and influential family. However, with passage of time you came to know that the family is very conservative as she visited you to seek your help in determining sex of the child at fetus stage. As her in-laws want a boy child to act as inheritor of the family. They have also ordered to abort the child if it is girl. Later her in-laws insisted hard and connected the doctor with the health minister on mobile phone. The minister said the doctor to help them in all possible manners without saying anything about the issue at hand. Thus reporting about the issue to police is waste.

Answer the following questions:

- (a) What are the ethical dilemmas in the above case?
- (b) Do you think that your moral obligation also demands to help your friend?
- (c) A doctor in a public or government hospital should obey the health minister for whatever he says. Do you agree and why?
- (d) What steps will you take in the above situation? (250 Words) (20 Marks)

(a) Above situation poses ethical dilemmas such as:

1) Stave of Justice, gender equality

2) Morality vs. pragmatism

3) Coverage and conviction needed on part of doctor

4) Antegrity and medical ethics

4) Friendship is an important relationship

and it demands that a person must help

Remarks

his/her beiend in need, it is moral and ethical duty. However, a friend is equally responsible to save friend from wrong deeds and in case stop him/her forom moral violation or violation of law. In above case, it is question of helping an illegal, unethical conduct. Infact, it may even amount to assissting murder of on unborn child, hence my in mer conscience will not permit me to help her in above tase. (c) A doctor in public hospital is a Civil Servant who is responsible to the Jealth Minister. However, his altimate loyalty should be towards law of the

land and constitution Doctor should not behave mechanically by just bollowing the orders, he needs to apply his conscience, enflore legal and ethical dimension. In case of a conflict between order of Minister and constitutional requirements he must choose the latter. (d) In above case I will try to persuade my beiend and her in laws that there act is illegal, it is killing a life. I will apprise them of values of gender equality, give enamples like Kison Bedi, Kalpana Chawla to show how giels are doing equally well as boys. I will appeal to their consisence that even their very wieth is due to a girl . However, in case of non-acceptance, I will report matter too medio so non-acceptance, I will report matter too medio so Remarks
Remarks
Your Met In



- Q15. As a District Magistrate in a tribal area, you have found that there are many superstitious practices which inhibit the welfare of the people such as believing in super natural powers responsible for droughts, famines, natural disasters and diseases, witch hunting, fatalism (surrendered to fate rather than making efforts to change). While aspiring to act as an agent of change and development in the region, you find that there is opposition by people to modern ideas and practices. Answer the following questions:
  - (a) How will you proceed to remove superstition in tribal area and instill rationality among the people?
  - (b) Do change and progress needed to dismantle the local traditions in the tribal area?
  - (c) How a civil servant can win the trust of the people in a tribal area?
  - (d) How to ensure people's participation in any measure which you have suggested? (250 Words) (20 Marks

The above case involves values such as: ') Respect for local rulture y Emotional intelligence and peisuasion skills. 3) Ways and means dichotony (a) To remove superstition and install rationality I will take Gollowing steps: . I will identify the educated and aware youth among the terbals and discuss with then the problem and consequences of these superstitions. I will convince them to spread awareness among their people of need to think

logically, exploitation caused by such superstitions. I will opproach the local gram salsha to take up this issue and presente people to leave superstitions, but at same time ensuing I that I do not appear to be threatning their in degeneous rulture. · Interactive medium like Julms, plays, contests, science quiz in schools can be organi sed (e) while teibal areas must receive change and progress, but given the relative isolation and rultural distinctiveness of tribals, every step must be with great caution. They should be well informed of thange and progress, their apprehensions should be removed. Also not all aspects of local

enhances India's diversity, which is a core
Value for res, hence change must be introduced
at slow face, even as showing no tolerance
to inhuman practises like human sacrifise,
female infactived etc.
From constitution provides autonomy and
cultural pretection under fifth and sinth
schedule.

To ensure wider fasticipation, I will winder publicise the measures like moises, diamas going to be shown to them.

Also, their famous festival, base can be used too spread message.

Testral youth can be made as mascots of change so that they take my initiatives in positive spirit.

every

22

Remarks

positive spirit. gainst ever a greation.

Q16. You are CEO of a company, which is involved in manufacturing of large-scale copper products. It has created good employment opportunity for the locals. But the local residents are not happy with the management of the company and big group of local residents are protesting continuously. They are demanding closer of the plant as factory discharge is contaminating the local water sources.

Your father is a senior IAS officer placed in the concerned Ministry. He is influential and very well networked. Company's management is pushing you to manage the situation and local authority through your father, as putting high quality production facility in plant will increase the cost of production, and company may loose market share in terms of sales if cost goes high. Based on the above situation answer the following questions:

- (a) What are the options available to you?
- (b) Discuss merits & demerits of each option.
- (c) What will be your final call? Justify.

(250 Words) (20 Marks)

shove case involves ethical issues of, Robessional ethics Empathy and compassion Value of Justice and equity Environmental ethics Vairous options available to me poption 1]: Approach my gather to do what is asked by company will maintain Company's profeit will make my position steonger in lompany Demerits

1) It is unethical to play with the lives of innocent people. 1) It will generate cassis of conscience and cognitive dissonance in me. 3) It may even lead to a ligger legal twoulde for my bather as well as company -4) It In long sun, it will dent the ceeditistity of company, also they may become habitual to demand unethical favours from me. option 2 ! Refuse to the company to carry out their directive It is in conformity with environmental ethics It will ensure justice to the people, as Kent said, human beings can never be a means. 10 on

hence local residents cannot be a means for higher profit . It will enhance social capital and image of company in long sun. . It may threaten my job and also cause binancial loss to company. option 3! Convince the company to shift to High quality production and/or ensure prospec treatment of discharged water. Also to promote local community welfare through Corporate Social responsibility Merits: Will ensure good will for Company, well being of local residents. My chaice ]! I will chaose option three because peopit imperative of business should not become profiteering at any cost also it is my moral duty to shoose a Trust path, which in this case lies in belying the residents.

Remarks

- Q17. You are head of a charitable trust that takes care of education, clothing, food & other basic needs of children from marginal community. Your organization also offers health services to the members of weaker section. You find it difficult to serve qualitatively because of the crunch of funds. Trust runs on donations and contributions from donors only. There is a regular fall in contribution from several imminent persons who were prime donors previously. Now you have decided to go for small advertisement to get donation for the good cause. Response is not very encouraging, however, a prominent local politician with a criminal record offers a hefty donation. The options available are:
  - (a) Take donation from that politician.
  - (b) Reject offer of that politician as his track record is poor.
  - (c) Ask him to directly assist to those who are in need.
  - (d) Reduce your operational scale to affordable level, so that you can sustain charitable work.

Analyse each option with its consequences.

(250 Words) (20 Marks)

Above case involves ethical issues as:

Reagnatism us. ethical imperative

Need to sustain charitable trust yet ensure
that it does not gets associated with a

controversy
option a Take donation from Palitician:

Merits:

He will sustain the trust, enable me to
help larger number of poor people

Donation by one peeson may create a

demonstration effect leading to more donations

Demerits Money may be coming through an illegal thouse which may cause degal problems for the trust later It may damage the prestige and respect of my terest, for it being associated with a chiminal person. Option ! . Reject object of Politician. Merit! It will send a message that Our teust is against giving any moral support to tainted person even in situation of reisis. It will save trust from any legal suspicion of authorities as these days many NGOs are under scanner of government for money laundering, illegal activities. Demerit]: It will depine trust of such

3000

hefty donation option c]: Ash him to directly assist the needy Wesits]: It will ensure that amount he is willing to donate reaches the needy people and at some time my trust is not associated Demecit]: He may disagree to it given the effort and commitment needed for it. loption D! : saaling down operations. Merits 1) It will ensure that trust performs chairtable work to the extent possible e) It will help avoid using unjust and immoral means to get money to sustain ligger operations. I will oft for option D as bains of that table work should be morality, creditistity and not merely expansion as in business artisties.

Remarks

Q18. You are a District Collector. A seven-year boy has been killed in a school. Parents are angry and protesting. They have blocked the traffic and want speedy action. Parents are scared as it happened during the school hours. They also want tough action against school administration. Few parents don't want to send their children to same school. They tried admission in different schools' but all of them have been denied admission. Now, few parents seek help from administration for admission of their children at different places. They don't want to send their children to same school where a boy has been killed. It is harming their children's study as examination is approaching. What are the options before you as District Collector to address the concerns of the parents?

(250 Words) (20 Marks)

Different stakeholders in the above case are facents and children: School authorities. District Collector. Ethical values involved. Ensuing Tustice for the visitin Assuring security of children in school Convincing parents about about need for calm and objectivity vairous options avaislable to me option 1]: Give orders to close the school Merit: It will assuage parents safety concean. It can make administration appear sincere in its effort.

Remarks

Demerits.

It is a knee jest reaction which will also compromise buture of children.

It will punishing the entire school staff for mistake of some.

option 2]: Dieut other schools to take admissions.

Merits]: It will ensure education for Mildren as well as soldiers Concern of Parents regarding the school where such incident happened

Demerit : It sets a bad precedent, also it may affect quality of education due to overcrowding.

It serves only revenge component of justice

as it does not give chance to the school

Remarks

beneticia distant in manno

It is

rot

grive

to be

Option 3 (My Chaire): I will take Sollowing steps . Funisdiately, I will convince parents to remove traffic jam and come to the negotiating table. . I will ensure them of special enquiry and strictest possible action against the Exulprit by law enforcement agencies. I will try to show them neverly changing school is not a permanent solution as incident may happen anywhere, also their Milden's education is at stake. I will direct school authorities to enhance its security, go bor installation of CCTV Camera, proper background which of employees and emergency buttons in the school compus, to ensure box bull security

Remarks

Need to morrisor security

the schools of that area



Q19. As a young IAS officer, you have been posted as the Sub-Divisional Magistrate in a remote area. You have found that schools, road connectivity, community halls are not in good conditions. You know that allocated budget is not sufficient and also the whole process of getting nod from higher authority is time consuming. You have found an alternative to do it through public participation. Mention the steps you will follow in this case and justify each step. (250 Words) (20 Marks)

. As on ZAS officer, it is my duty to . . think innovatively and out-of-box to serve public interest and ensure development of area under my tharge. I will take following steps to achive my objective 1 7 will look for convergence of selenes and bunds e.g. roads can be built under MISMAEUSA Gunds 2), I will try to attract the attention · of Philanthrophic institutions to adopt the area for development. Also, corporates
can be approached under the corporate

Remarks

Social responsibility, it will provide glunds as well as expertise. 3) A voluntary community bund can be established with help of continbution of locals It's management should be vested with Geam Sabha and prominent elders, local teachers, decision for its use should be token collectively by the people themselves on vasis of Consenses. I will appeal to the conscience of local residents to conteilute by showing Then benefits it can give. I will persuade them to atteast Contribute a day's salary to such fund,

I will myself lead the initiative by

my continbution. 5) I will encourage the local youth . To work as volunteers in Construction A activities, which will tower the labour cost. Lave () It also people has some distinctive projestion like handicafet, or some sultinal festival which can be a source of tourism revenue, I will promote that with proper marketing like online Gowdfunding of money to help

acheire development in village. pence, I will adopt the above mentioned multi- prong strategy to tide Over with found shortage in developing

82

How about garnering funds from

local MP 4

MLA